Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Tuesday, March 28, 2017
5:30 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 5:33 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Larry Lopez, Bryan Williams, Cindy Boulware
Others: Kay Abbitt, Megan Lane, Cecile Wicks, Prudence Genlot, Jake Oxenhandler
B. Action Items
I. Approval of January 24th Board Meeting Minutes
Larry Lopez motioned to approve the January minutes. Bryan Williams moved to approve the minutes, Cindy Boulware seconded the motion and the motion was approved. 
II. Discussion/Motion to Approve Expenses/Payments (if + $3,000)
There were no expenses over $3,000.    
C. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 
I. Update on Student Enrollment
Kay Abbitt updated the board on enrollment for next school year. The school currently has 172 students projected to start in July. Signs will be purchased to be placed outside of the school to advertise that the school is currently enrolling new students.
II. Update on Financials
Prudence Genlot informed the board of the school’s financials and provided copies of the school’s profit and loss statement. Three teachers received a total of $20,454 for the Best and Brightest award. 
III. 2017-2018 School Budget
Kay Abbitt informed the board that the budget for the next school year is due to the district June 1st, 2017. Copies of the budget will be emailed to board members.
IV. Portables Lease/Purchase
The lease for the classroom portables ends in May 2018. Kay Abbitt contacted Mobile Modular about the possibility of purchasing the portables. Mobile Modular stated they do not sell used portables, but will get back with Kay regarding the new price to lease (the school currently leases each portable at $300 per month).
    V.
Administration Evaluations for Last Year
Megan Lane addressed the board concerning administration evaluations for herself and Kay Abbitt. Bryan Williams will contact the board members and complete the evaluations.
VI.     Update on Fundraising Efforts
Kay updated the board that the school received a check for UF campaign for Charities for $350.
VII.    Unfinished/New Business
Prudence Genlot discussed the possibility of having an accounting or finance major work with the board as a volunteer non-board member.  Larry Lopez addressed the board of his concerns on board member numbers and seeking new board members. 
II. ADJOURNMENT: 6:12 p.m.
The next board meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. Tuesday, May 16, 2017 at the school. 
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Larry Lopez, Vice Chair                                                              Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________





          Date
